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REVISED IMPROVEMENT PLAN

With reference to the Executive Decision EX.140/03, the Head of Environmental Protection Services submitted Report EPS.40/03 which addressed a number of issues raised as part of the Best Value Review.  The Executive had received the report as a final addendum to the Best Value Review and the report was referred to this Committee for consideration and for submission to the City Council.

Mr Speirs reported details of further work which had been undertaken to address the issues and concerns raised by this Committee in respect of:

· Cost comparisons for a number of activities and bereavement services.

· The future use of the Capital Fund to improve the Crematorium facilities.

· A review of  Grave Rights Terms.

· Information available to the bereaved, particularly in relation to funeral costs.

· Ethnic group information on the implications of services requested on a Saturday or Sunday  on religious grounds.

The Portfolio Holder commented that this report was part of a tidying up exercise to address a number of issues which had been raised by this Committee when they had considered the final report.

Mr Speirs also submitted a revised Improvement Plan outlining progress to date in each improvement objective and setting out clear areas for improvement and targets for achieving those improvements.

Mr Speirs then answered a number of Members questions in relation to comparative costs of Bereavement Services with other local authorities, capital investment in the Crematorium including the need to financially plan to replace the Cremators.  He also answered a number of questions and discussed with Members aspects in relation to the maintenance of the Cemetery and Crematorium grounds and the need to maintain current high standards.  

RESOLVED – (1) That the report be accepted and referred to the City Council in accordance with the necessary procedures

(2) That the Executive be made aware of the Committee’s concerns regarding the financial implication arising from the need to replace Cremators.  It was suggested that if Business Units were allowed to keep a proportion of any additional income they generated in order to invest in services then any additional income arising from Bereavement Services could be added to the Capital Fund which was being established for the replacement of Cremators.







